
P uer natus est nobis - A child 

is born for us. Halfway 

through the fraternal year, we are 

once more in the midst of Christ-

mastide and awaiting the start of a 

new year.  

    In October we laid to rest one 

of our own Brother Knights, Brad 

Love, after an extended battle 

with cancer. He will be greatly 

missed. Brad joined the Knights 

in August 2015, took his second 

and third degrees the following 

May, then served as Council Di-

rector and Lecturer during the 

past Fraternal Year.  

While serving in those positions, 

Brad displayed a lot of enthusi-

asm in developing new activities, 

often with a modest fundraising 

aspect to our Council. Events 

such as the Indy Fuel game (and 

other team sports outings), Date 

Nights, Dinner at Repeal and the 

very popular Independence Day 

Party were all from his inspira-

tion. I hope that we can keep 

some of that enthusiasm around 

and continue to develop new 

events for the Council to benefit 

the Church and the Community 

rather than relying only on tried-

but-true activities.  

Throughout November and De-

cember, we hosted one Admis-

sions Degree and participated in 

one hosted by Mater Dei Council 

437, bringing in a total of seven 

new members. 

In November we initiated two 

new members: 

§ Austin Roy; and  

§ Will Smith. 

Then in December we gained 

five new members: 

§ Bryce Friederick; 

§ Eric Gudan; 

§ Sam LeMark; 

§ Dustin Murphy; and 

§ John Young. 

We also added an eighth new 

member, Paul Schmitt, by trans-

fer from another council.  

Please welcome these new 

Brother Knights and encourage 

them to get involved.  

As we enter 2018, consider in-

creasing your involvement with 

the Knights; try to attend a few 

more business meetings, volun-

teer for a new activity, help with 

degree ceremonies, serve on a 

planning committee or become an 

officer. There are plenty of ways 

to get involved using whatever 

time and talents you possess.  

Have a blessed Christmas and a 

happy New Year.  
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Daniel Knight  

Grand Knight  

 

A message of gratitude from Supreme Council 

A s 2017 comes to a close, we look back with gratitude for the time, commitment and dedication of every-one whose tireless sacrifices have made so many good works possible during the past year. And to honor 

your sacrifices and service to Christ, his Church and to all those in need, we made a short video ð itôs our 

small way of saying thanks. View it at http://www.kofc.org/common/video/bplayer.html?id=5694873890001. 

 We look forward to reaching even greater heights of charity in 2018, and we wish you and your families a 

most blessed New Year! 
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Charles Stevens 

Deputy Grand Knight  

& Culture of Life Director  

Make plans to join us at the March for Life  
 

A s we prepare to begin another new year, we look forward to an event that seeks to reverse one of the worst moments in American history. The annual March for Life will be Monday, Jan. 22, on the anniver-

sary of the notorious Roe v. Wade decision in 1973 by the United States Supreme Court. 

Roe v. Wade, of course, was the court case and decision that made abortion legal throughout the United 

States. Ever since then, defenders of Innocent Life have rallied in an effort to convert hearts, change minds and 

reverse that horrible decision. A large rally is always held in Washington, D.C., attracting hundreds of thou-

sands of participants. Local rallies are also held throughout the United States, including right here in Indianap-

olis. 

Our March for Life will begin with Mass at noon at St. John the Evangelist Catholic Church on Georgia 

Street downtown. The Mass will be concelebrated by Archbishop Charles Thompson of Indianapolis and Bish-

op Timothy Doherty of Lafayette. The procession following Mass will lead us to the Indiana Statehouse where 

Abby Johnson will be the guest speaker. Her talk will be followed by a prayer service. There may be an oppor-

tunity to meet and talk to our state representatives. At the conclusion, there will be a Youth rally back at St. 

Johnôs.  

The Culture of Life Committee also has the following to report:   

§ During the fall campaign for Forty Days for Life, there were four lives saved in the Indianapolis area: one 

at the Planned Parenthood facility at 86th Street and Georgetown Road, and three at other local abortion 

clinics. There were also nine ñhopefulsò (those who accepted referrals to medical facilities that donôt fa-

vor abortion, e.g. Womenôs Care Center). Unfortunately, we do not have information whether these wom-

en ultimately decided to give birth or abort their babies.   

§ On Nov. 17, the Pro-Life committees of Holy Rosary and St. John parishes presented the film, ñ180,ò as 

part of their ongoing Pro-Life Film Series. The award-winning documentary compares legalized abortion 

to the Holocaust. There were about 40 people in attendance; to the best of my knowledge, four Knights 

were present. Eric Slaughter and Sheryl Dye will be meeting soon to put together a film series agenda for 

2018. I will let you know the dates and locations of the films when this information is available.   

§ Faithful Citizens will not be meeting in the months of December and January, but will resume on the 

fourth Saturday of February after the 10 a.m. Saturday Mass at Holy Rosary. They will process through 

the Holy Rosary neighborhood while reciting the rosary and Divine Mercy Chaplet.  

§ Holy Rosaryôs Pro-Life Ministry will not meet in December.   

Family of the Quarter: the Roller Family 

The family of Brother Rob Roller has been named the latest Family of the 
Quarter for Santo Rosario Council. 
Brother Rob has long been an active member of our Council and a ready vol-
unteer for Holy Rosario Parish, where he serves on the Parish Council. His 
wife, Caris, is well known around the parish for her artistic flair which she 
readily lends to help decorate the church; she also is an art teacher for Lumen 
Christi Catholic School. They have two children, Moira and Jude.  



Jerry Friederick  

Lecturer  

A beautiful time with fathers and sons 
 

T he Father/Son Campout at Shades State Park in October was a splendid success with 15 participants and dry weather! Our campsite was spacious 

with a large area for the boys to have fun and many trees for a wind break.  

  Both evenings, the 

Brother Knights and their 

sons recited the rosary 

around a roaring camp-

fire. It was beautiful to see 

the group praying. On 

Saturday, we hiked along 

Sugar Creek and through 

the ravines for about five 

miles through Godôs na-

ture. Johnny Rushenberg 

did a great job navigating 

and leading our group.  

  The boys also engaged in 

a fire-starting competition 

between the two patrols, 

one lead by Johnny 

Rushenberg and the other 

by Donnie Murphy. The 

boys seemed to really en-

joy the competition, plus 

they ñfought the Civil 

War with guns and can-

nonò against Cub Scouts 

in the next camp site and 

within themselves.   

  Much food and drink 

were enjoyed thanks to 

the cooking of Brother 

Don Murphy, plus dessert 

by me on Friday. Saturday was ñsong nightò and, by re-

quest of the boys, we sang, ñThe Battle of New Orleans,ò 

ñSink the Bismarck,ò ñRoad Kill Stew,ò theme songs 

from the ñBrady Bunch,ò ñGilliganôs Island,ò and others.  

  I hope to see more people next time! Trying to be consistent, I believe I will organize it for the third or 

fourth weekend of October again.  
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